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Civil Defence seals new partnership with radio

The ability of New Zealanders to receive timely, authoritative messages in an emergency will be enhanced as the result of the agreement signed today between the Ministry of Civil Defence and Emergency Management (MCDEM) and the country’s major radio broadcasters, says MCDEM Acting Director Bruce Ferguson.

The Memorandum of Understand (MOU) on the broadcast of emergency messages covers the Classic Hits, More FM, Newstalk ZB, Radio Live, Rhema and Mai Media networks, National Radio and Radio New Zealand International. 

It also covers Radio Chinese, Chinese Voice Broadcasting, Radio Bay of Plenty, Marlborough Media and Port FM, with the potential for other stations to be added.

“Specifically, the agreement details the process by which regional civil defence authorities and the Ministry notify radio broadcasters of the need for an emergency announcement, and the duties of the broadcaster in getting that message to air,” said Bruce Ferguson.

“We’ve been telling people to ‘listen to your radio’ in an emergency for a long time now, but today’s agreement is the first time that the Civil Defence sector and broadcasters have actually spelled out how to get important messages to air as quickly as possible.

“The negotiations have taken time but it was vitally important that we get this process right and I have been very encouraged by the positive attitude of both Radio New Zealand and the Radio Broadcasters Association in working through the detail.

“The MOU with Radio is now serving as a template in our negotiations with television broadcasters for a similar arrangement, which will further enhance our ability to communicate quickly and effectively with New Zealanders,” said Bruce Ferguson.  
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